                                                     CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
        9th November, 2016. 

Present:  Cllrs: Toby Hale (Chairman), Sue Whitmore, Chris Prior, Len Cotton

Apologies:  Cllrs: David Rees, Brigit Thurstan, Paul Brown, Paul Raymond
1. Minutes 
The minutes of the  Community Council meeting held on the 20th October, 2016, were read and agreed.  Proposed by Cllr  Sue Whitmore and seconded by Cllr. Len Cotton.
2. Matters Arising
· Casual Vacancy – no candidate identified as yet.
· Abereiddy Stakeholder Meeting – 15th November, 2016.  Cllr. T Hale will attend.

· Purchase and use of public phonebox in Trefin.  There is an electrical supply at the moment.
Cllr. L Cotton proposed that the CC purchases the phonebox for £1.00.   Seconded by Cllr. Sue Whitmore.
· Public toilet business rates assessment – the Clerk had contacted Mr. Bevins who was currently on holiday.  Waiting to hear when he can make an onsite visit to assess the toilet building for business rates.

· Car Park – GTI is finding quotes for the concrete repair.

· Register of Interests forms

3. Finance 
Payments requested:     Welsh Water - £0.05



          Wreath - £25.00

Proposed by Cllr. C Prior, seconded by Cllr. Sue Whitmore

Financial information:  Balance of current account as at 17th October, 2016 - £2817.63
                                     Balance of deposit account as at 10th October, 2016 - £9198.73              

4. Planning
Planning Applications
PCC

16/0695/PA: St. Hywells House, Solva – new joinery workshop.

      PCNPA
            NP/16/0567/FUL:  Bwythyn y Melinydd, Llanrhian – single storey extension incorporating additional 

            en-suite bedroom, garden room, kitchen and lobby together with separate external store.    The 

            Council was not in favour of the application and felt tht the overdevelopment of site, size and design 
            is not in keeping with local tradition.  There were also material considerations of light emissions at 
            night and the effect on the wildlife in the woods.
5.  Correspondence
     a) PCNPA – Updates on LDP land allocations and larger development sites in the National Park 

         received.  No change to the area identified in Trefin.
    b)  PCNPA – Trefin Conservation Area received.   The Clerk was asked to reply that no change was 
         fine.
         c)  AED (defibrillator) monthly visual check list received from Cllrs:  Cotton and Brown. To become a 

              regular agenda item.

         d)  Cllr. D Rees had received a letter about a smelly bin in Trefin.   Apparently the bin is emptied on 
               average 4 times a fortnight.  The volume of rubbish is low.  The smell could be caused by food 
               waste thrown away by visitors.   The Clerk was asked to reply to Mrs. E Davies.

5. Chapel House

Gas Safety Check has been completed.   An invoice will be forthcoming.

      7.  Remembrance Service
           Cllr. T Hale will take a reading and Cllr. C Prior will lay the wreath.

      8.  Precept 2017/18

           The Clerk would prepare a budget for discussion at the next meeting.

      8.  Defibrillator Check Rota

           It was decided to have this as a regular agenda item in order to arrange and monitor the 

checks.   Clrs: Cotton and Brown have done this month.  Cllr. Sue Whitmore will do November.
      9.  Facebook
          162 likes.  Copies of the completed AED monitoring forms to be put onto Facebook.  Cllr. Hale will 
           research ways of showing where the defibrillators are – the best options would be a map put on 
           Facebook and in Llais Rhian and possibly free fridge magnets available to all residents      Cllr. Hale 
           will get quotes for fridge magnets for the next meeting. 

      10. Village Hall Electricity
           Request for share of electricity bill - £101.70.  For decision at next meeting.

        Date of next meeting:  Thursday 1st December,  2016, at 7.30pm.
Signed  ………………………………………..

Date   …………………………………………
